Villa Marbella Condos

Quarterly    NEWSLETTER PRIVATE 

3140 and 3142 Midway Drive,



  February 2002
San Diego, California 92110


  

Annual Meeting in April.   Villa Marbella HOA's Annual Meeting, at which three members of the Board of Directors are elected, is scheduled to take place on Saturday April 20th  at 10am in the Sizzler Restaurant, 2855 Midway Drive, in the Loma Square Shopping Center, about a block from the condos.  This will be the third year that the Annual Meeting is held at Sizzler.  $100 has been allocated to pay Sizzler, in the form of reimbursements to owners who get lunches.  So far, the announced candidates for the election are Mr. Chuy Ma, Bert Donaldson, and Gabe Schmera, all currently on the Board of Directors.
Trees In Bloom!  Late January and February bring white blossoms to the ornamental/evergreen pear trees in the Villa Marbella parking lots.  The pretty sight is a sign that spring comes early here.
HOA Monthly Fees Went Up On January 1st  from $155 per month to $162 per month.       
Painting of the Buildings' Exterior Wood.   Board members and Architecture and Landscape Committee Chair, Lana Ivascu, have been discussing the possibility of painting of the exterior wood on the outside of the buildings.  Ms. Ivascu has been looking at color choices and she prefers that the wood be painted a taupe color, which is a brownish or tan gray color.  The Manager recommended that whatever the color, it should be darker than the tan-peach color now, because the current color shows stains too easily.  Anyone with suggestions about the painting may call Ms. Ivascu at 223-6569.     

Parking.  Some residents have complained vigorously about vehicles parked in the fire lanes and in other unauthorized places.  Parking is only permitted in your designated parking space, and there is no "Visitors Parking" spaces.  Parking in other locations is a violation of HOA Rules, and such vehicles may be towed immediately.       

Parking Waiting List.  The HOA rents about 25 extra parking spaces for $35/month (current monthly rate).  Other people with temporarily unused spaces rent them for (typically) $40/month, and notices of "Parking Space Wanted" or "Parking Space For Rent" can be put on the bulletin boards.  Condo owners and renters may get or rent out extra parking by those methods.  

   The HOA (Manager Dan Little, 619-298-9973) maintains a list of people who want to rent one of the HOA's extra spaces at $35/month. An Extra Parking Space License must be completed to get on that list.  (One of the purposes of the List is to ensure that extra parking spaces pass only to people who the HOA knows either bought or moved here prior to other License dates on the List.)  For proof that you're on the List, you should keep a signed receipt for getting on the List, preferably showing up at a monthly meeting to get it, or see your name on this, the Extra Parking Waiting List:  (1) P. King,  (2) D. Divine,  (3) E. Salcedo,  (4) L. Robertson,  and (5) M. Dionisio. 

TOWED CARS.  IF YOUR CAR IS TOWED (i.e., if you or your visitor left it where you weren't supposed to, and you come out and it's gone), CALL WESTERN TOWING, 619-297-8697, TO SEE IF THEY HAVE IT. FOR LESS THAN 24 HOURS, WESTERN'S CHARGES ARE USUALLY CLOSE TO $150, BUT IF OUTSIDE OF OFFICE HOURS IT'S CLOSE TO $200.  CARS TOWED FROM VILLA MARBELLA ARE OFTEN STORED AT THEIR NEARBY LOT, 4370 PACIFIC HIGHWAY. 

Upcoming Meetings.   All owners and residents and their guests are invited to HOA meetings.  Upcoming meetings are:  Thursday February 7th  (B-205,  7pm),  Thursday March 7th  (B-205 at 7pm),  and Saturday April 20th  for the Annual Meeting (10am in Sizzler Restaurant, 2855 Midway Drive).    

Condo Prices Holding,  but indications are that Villa Marbella condo sales prices should continue climbing.  Besides 4 condos in Villa Marbella listed on January 1st, there were only 3 others in all of Pt. Loma/Ocean Beach below $200K.  New rentals seem to be staying in the vicinity of $1000 per month, even as vacancy rates remain very low.  The San Diego County Apartment Association reported an overall vacancy rate in the City of San Diego of 2.0% in the fall of 2001.

20 Years Ago - February 1982:  The condos, often called "Loma Pointe" at the time, were being sold by the developer.  Many condos were also being rented by the developer.  Valerie Morse was the President of the HOA Board, representing the developer.  Sales prices:  mid to low $70K  
15 Years Ago - February 1987:  In the April meeting, "the Board went into Executive session to discuss the various fires in the complex during the last months."  Sources reported that one fire started in Jim Hamilton's dryer in A-309, and another was in A-303, Jeffus' unit, probably due to smoking..  Monthly dues were raised from $91 to $95 effective April 1st, but minutes noted that the raise was delayed until June 1, 1987.  Bank balance: about $45K.   2 BR condos were selling in the low $70K range.

10 Years Ago ‑ February 1992:   Albert Leggs was President; management was by JDR Accounting Service (Mona and Dale Leibiwitz).  2 BR condos were selling at an all-time high as the developer, J. W. Jones, also formerly known as Interstate Builders, was selling his remaining units in a marketing blitz.  He had 3 left to sell in February, and one of them, A-114, was the "sales office".  The highest sales price was $96K.  Monthly dues: $120.  Bank balance: $122K.   2BR condos were selling from  $85K to $96K.
5 Years Ago ‑ February 1997:  Demolition of the Grosvenor Inn behind the A-Building was completed, and construction of what is now PetsMart began.   Dues:  $125 per month.  Bank balance was $110K (Feb 1st ).  2BR condo prices:  around $65K. 
1 Year Ago ‑ February 2001:   Beverly Powers resigned as Board President at the end of February and moved away.  Mailboxes were painted gray.  Monthly dues rose from $143 to $155 on January 1, 2001.   Bank balance: $116K.  2BR condo sales prices rose quickly to $120K, and another was listed about $140K. 

January 1, 2002:  Bank balance: $126K  2 BR condo prices between $150K-$170K, but there are only 7 listings below $200K in all 92106/07/10.  Rental prices are holding about $1000 per month. 
MANAGEMENT: LITTLE & SONS PROPERTY MANAGEMENT, (HELEN & DAN LITTLE), (619) 298-9973. Little & Sons office is at 411 Camino Del Rio South, Suite 201, San Diego CA 92108. 

E-mail:  dglittle@littleandsons.com

SUBMIT ITEMS FOR NEWSLETTER TO HOA SECRETARY,  224‑3095.+
HOA Website:  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com
